eLearning & Content Advisory Council
Minutes

April 18, 2007
Council Members Attending: Cindy Gallatin, Josh Smith, Bill Sullivan, Sue Palisano, and Ed Klonoski.  CET Staff Attending: Sarah Edson, Karen Kaplan.  Public Attending: Scott Nierendorf, Chair of the CET Professional Development Advisory Council.
The meeting began by approving the Minutes from the March meeting.

Next, Ed shared progress of Raised Bill 7354, An Act Concerning the Commission on Education Technology and virtual Instruction for Connecticut Public School and Internet Safety. The Bill has successfully navigated the Joint Education Committee and the Appropriations Committee and is currently approved for funding.  
Next, Sarah Edson briefly summarized and shared a draft of her strategic plan which 1) aims to clarify the definition of “content,” 2) identifies overlapping priorities and needs of K-12, higher ed, libraries, and the private sector, 3) lists each group’s potentially sharable resources, and 4) synthesizes this information into short- and long-term goals for CEN content delivery.  The Council discussed the process by which it could support her conclusions with the CET.  Sarah plans to send the full draft electronically to Council Members before the next meeting so that the group may discuss specific items and initiatives in person next month.
Next, Scott Nierendorf, Chair of the Professional Development Advisory Council, gave an update on his group’s activities.  He shared a draft document describing a PD Portal that they call the CT Professional Development Portal which would provide Connecticut teachers with access to a variety of PD opportunities, both existing and new.  The central idea is that teachers should be able to search for PD opportunities that align with their curricular responsibilities; they should be able to ask intelligent questions of the system in order to discover relevant PD; and they should be able to have their skill levels assessed in order to align the level of training with their goals.  These were just some of the thoughtful recommendations contained within the document.

Finally, the Council began working to find examples of appropriate learning goals that could be improved by the application of educational technology at scale.  Josh Smith, Karen Kaplan, and Sue Palisano presented a series of ideas which the group discussed.  We decided to focus on K-8 STEM education. The Council will begin working on an approach to improving STEM learning outcomes by collecting and deploying:

· Resources (including core scientific principles)

· Digital lessons (appropriately exploratory and hands on)

· Professional Development (to support these materials)

· Industry (mentoring from Industry experts in the relevant content areas)

Scott found our attempts to focus ourselves on a particular intervention interesting, and he suggested that the PD Advisory Council work in concert on the PD associated with this idea.  We agreed to coordinate our June meeting so that the two committees could finish their work together and present it at the June 20th meeting of the CET.  Scott and I will work to find a date in early June for that joint meeting.

Next Meeting: May 23, 2007 from 2:00 to 4:00 at the Connecticut Distance Learning Consortium in Newington.  
Respectfully submitted, 
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Ed Klonoski, President

Connecticut Distance Learning Consortium
